May 9th, 1941

Miss Ruth Baker Lakeview Public Schools Battlecreek, Michigan

Dear Ruth:

I fully intended to answer your very good letter of February 24th, much sooner, but my basketball season, which has been very strenuous has kept me on a twenty-four-hour schedule, it seems, and I failed to answer the same.

And to, I saw you and your sister as you here here for the Easter vacation last month. Of course that was just a "hello" and "goodbye" greeting as - was coaching and did not get an opportunity to talk with you.

I'ld you get the Antioch College job? I will be happy to know the result.

I have passed through your little town, Lebo, on an average of once or twice a week. This has happened now for six weeks. I can tell the location of every red-top building in the town.

With best wishes for your continued success, I am,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education and Recreation Varsity Basketball and Baseball Coach.

FOA : BC